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Notes from the Pastor…  

Greetings to you this month. We don’t 

usually send out a July newsletter, 

however, with so much uncertainty 

about where things were heading this summer, we planned to 

send one out. 

In fact, things are changing again at Mount Olive. We are 

going back to one service, as is noted elsewhere in this letter 

and in the bulletins. There will be one Divine Service at 9:30. 

There will still be every other pew taped off to separate 

families and comply with guidelines, but I think there will be 

great joy in being back together a little more. Adult Bible 

Study will begin again, though with some separation in tables 

downstairs, and coffee hours will be slowly starting up again 

as well. Some people have made use of “to go” options, 

others have wished to gather in small groups downstairs after 

the service.  

I also have planned a sermon series for the 

upcoming weeks. Beginning June 28, and 

going through August 9, I plan to spend 

time during the sermon to walk through the 

Divine Service, to investigate together how 

the parts flow and what they mean. I have occasionally had 

services where I have explained the reason why we do what 

we do on Sunday mornings, but I wanted to go a bit more in 



2  Highlights                                                                                       July 2020 

depth. This will be much like what the Portals of 

Prayer did in the month of May, and if you don’t 

utilize the Portals of Prayer, you may want to 

pick up an April-June edition and read through 

the May devotionals, though that won’t be a 

prerequisite. 

I had planned to start this in July, but reviewing the themes 

for the Sundays, it made more sense to start in June. If you 

are unable to attend one or more of these, my sermons will be 

available on YouTube or print format upon request (or in the 

narthex on the following Sundays as usual). 

We have a great blessing that comes to us 

from Jesus Christ in the Word of God 

and in the Sacraments, and in the order of 

the Divine Service, we have a great 

setting of worship that goes back in 

history with roots in the early church and even in the pre-

Christian synagogue worship.  

 

God’s blessings to you this month,  

 

Pastor Robert Franck 
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Service Time Update: 
 

On Sunday, July 5, we will be returning to 

our usual summer schedule of services: One 

Sunday Divine Service at 9:30, with 8:30 

Bible Study. We will still be having every 

other pew blocked off, and Bible Study will be spaced 

out in the fellowship hall downstairs. Bible Study will be 

on the readings and/or the hymn of the day. Also, coffee 

hours will be going on, but with four chairs per table. 

Feel free to add chairs to keep family units larger than 

four together, and we will be asking people to again sign 

up to host. 

Due to lack of use, our parking lot option and transmitter 

has been taken down. We will still be recording services 

and putting them on YouTube. 

Beginning June 28, there will be a sermon series 

covering the parts of the Divine Service. This will go 

from June 28 through August 9 (omitting August 2). 

 

Watch our YouTube Channel for services and other 
videos @mtoliveduluth.org . 
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Notes from the Chairman, Board of Elders… 

 

It was suggested that the Board of Elders should 

give a short synopsis of our monthly meeting to 

the congregation. As the new Chairman of the 

Board of Elders it has become my job to do so. 

Indulge me as get used to doing this since I have 

no past format to follow in doing so. 

Our June meeting was held on 6-15 and was opened with a prayer. 

We received a Pastors Report from Pastor Franck. We then went over 

the financial report from Kaye. We are about 40% through 2020 and 

have received about 35 percent of budgeted donations. We are short 

just shy of 6,000 in expected giving. With the lack of services, and 

attendance with the COVID 19, and its restrictions it was to be 

expected. Hopefully with the PPP money and church services back on 

tract we can make up the short fall.  

We had a long discussion on the impacts of the guidelines on opening 

up the church services. We decided to go back to one service starting 

on July 5th, along with reinstating bible study with social distancing. 

We have started up "coffee and" with social distancing and to go cups 

with prepackaged foods. Tuesday bible study at Perkins has also 

started back up.  

Money from the Spring Dinner and some dedicated funds will pay for 

the resurfacing and restriping of the parking lot. We will be getting 

pricing and doing that soon.  

 

With the new world we live in with the onset of COVID we have 

taken a look at the janitorial duties of our church for cleanliness, and 

have decided to expand our janitor staff to do a better job as a church 

to make sure we are providing clean and safe environment. We will 

be adding another janitor to split the cleaning duties and expanding 
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the number of cleaning hours from 7 to 10 to accomplish this. We will 

be having John Bonlander join Peter in splitting these duties. Each 

will be working 5 hours a week with specific tasks to ensure we are as 

clean and safe as we can be. For those of you who do not know John 

you will recognize him from his help on several occasions in the 

kitchen for some of our larger events. He also is the janitor at the 

Cremation Society and was past Manager at the American Legion in 

Duluth. We look forward to working with him. He will have started 

by the time this Newsletter is mailed out.  

With all of the things COVID has brought we have also decided to 

discontinue our partnership with the Choice Program. We have sent 

them an email informing them of this to give them as much time as 

possible to find a new place to go when 

they are able to start up their program 

again.  

As you can see it was a very busy 

meeting. If you have any questions or 

concerns on what is going on in the 

church please speak to anyone of the 

Elders.  

Peace in Christ  

Tim Jezierski 

Chairman, Board of Elders 

 
 

 

FYI: 
Board of Elders’ Meeting 

July 20th 
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From the Church Office…  

Summer Greetings!!  

Happy summer to everyone at 
Mt. Olive!  I hope the better 
weather is helping your 
gardens grow and lifting up 
your spirits.   

What a blessing it is for the 
church to be open again and 
that we are together in fellowship.  We are truly blessed with 
our membership.  Some things will take a little longer to 
restart; like the Women’s Circles meetings and lunches.  I 
look forward to those starting up again.  We can now have 
coffees after our services, so if you have the desire to host, 
please sign up.   

We have needed the Prayer Chain alot this last 6 months and 
I would like to Thank all the ladies who perform this 
important service.  Prayer is vital for our wellbeing and I 
invite all the ladies in our congregation to sign up.  There 
isn’t much to it; we have 3 time slots, morning-afternoon-
evening, and when you get a call you take the information 
and call the next person on the list; after making your call, 
pray about the request. You can choose when it’s most 
convenient for you.  This is truly a “feel good” service!   

Enjoy your summer and Happy 4th of July 

 

God Bless you!  

Julie 
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Circle News: 
The July schedule is as follows: 

¶ Lydia Circle, Rebecca Circle, LWML will begin 

meeting when it is safe for our members to do so. 

 
*The Rebecca Circle Enger Tower lunch has been cancelled until 

further notice. 

 
The next mite door offering will be July 5th.  

The MITE Offering from the congregation for June was 

$152.64.00 ($745.25 YTD). 

*With a pandemic going on, the members of Mt. Olive 

have been incredibly generous. The LWML thanks you!  There will 

be a white MITES box at the entrance to the sanctuary for your 

contributions. 

 
Greetings from the LWML!  

The Orphan Grain Train children's Christmas box project 

planned by the LWML will be postponed until next year. We 

are hopeful it will be safer to go shopping by then. 

 
 

Sunday,  July  5, 2020 
Congregational Prayer - Heavenly Father, 

someone we know needs Your mercy. 

Someone we know needs 

forgiveness.  Someone we know doesnõt 

know you as their Savior.  Give us 

opportunity we pray, to share the good 

news of Your love with them.  Open their 

hearts an d minds to receive this 

message.  Lord in Your mercy.  

 

Prayer for SOMEONE YOU KNOW who doesn’t know Jesus as Savior, 

or who has drifted away from church. 
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Mission Sunday, July 19th 

Roger James 

 
Bio 
Rev. Roger and Amy James 
serve the Lord through The 
Lutheran Church—Missouri 
Synod (LCMS) in the 
Philippines, where Roger 
serves as a theological educator 
at the Lutheran Theological 
Seminary and Training Center 
(LTS) in Baguio City. This institution is the seminary of LCMS’ sister 
church the Lutheran Church in the Philippines (LCP) and welcomes 
students from other Lutheran churches in Asia. In his work at the 
seminary, Roger supplements the work of the Filipino faculty in raising up 
new pastors and helps to provide continuing education for current LCP 
pastors. 

Roger is from Twin Falls, Idaho. He attended Valparaiso University before 
going on to earn his Master of Divinity from Concordia Seminary, St. 
Louis, and his Master of Sacred Theology from Concordia Theological 
Seminary, Fort Wayne, Ind. Prior to working in the Philippines, the 
Jameses served as LCMS missionaries in Sri Lanka and India. Roger was 
pastor of Zion Lutheran Church in Marshall, Mich., before becoming a 
missionary. Amy’s hometown is Parkers Prairie, Minn., and she has a 
bachelor’s degree in nursing from Mankato State University, Mankato, 
Minn. Amy home-schooled the four James children, and in the mission 
field, organized English instruction for interested young people. Roger and 
Amy enjoy gardening, biking and hiking, and Amy also enjoys knitting, 
cooking and bird watching. 

Roger and Amy have four grown children and four 
grandsons, all living in the United States: Seth (married to 
Rachel); Kezia Nielsen (married to Aaron, with sons 
Clarence, Anders, Louis and Boaz); John (married to 
Holly); and Eli (engaged to Rachel Paul). 
 

Thank you for supporting this important ministry!  
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Calendar  
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Food  for your body Å Food for your soul. 

Mt. Olive Food Shelf News: 

The Mt. Olive Food Shelf is a much used resource for many 
people in this area and it is one of many mission 
opportunities that Mt. Olive sponsors.  Our Thanksgiving 
Offering goes to it every year.  It has grown steadily in 
number of users over this last year.   

Ways to support the Food Shelf: 

I f you are able to pick up a few extra items when you go to 
the grocery store, they can be left by the cabinet in the 
Upper Room. If you prefer not to shop, a check or cash can 
be put in the offering plate and marked ñfood shelf.ò 

Items most needed  are  soup, canned fruit, canned pasta and 
meat, tuna, peanut butter, jelly/jam, cereal, ramen, rice, mac and 
cheese, pasta and pasta sauce, canned veggies and juice. Non-
food items include deodorant, toothpaste, toothbrushes,  
shampoo, lotion and soap.  

 

Anything yo u can give would be much appreciated! Thank you!  

Statistics beginning 4/26/10 ς total served = 99 
2011 total served = 229 
2012 total served = 251 (26 Bibles) 

2013 total served = 317 (20 Bibles) 
2014 total served = 452 (10 Bibles) 
2015 total served = 466 (18 Bibles) 
2016 total served = 346 (16 Bibles) 
2017 total served = 361 (16 Bibles) 
2018 total served = 396 (7 Bibles) 
2019 total served = 319 (7 Bibles) 
 

Total served thru June= 70 (0 Bibles) 

Actual monthly totals are posted on the cabinet door in the Upper 

Room. 
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Deaconess Studies Program (Online -ODS) 

now enrolling!  
 

Concordia Seminary is launching a distance deaconess studies 

program! The Deaconess Studies Progra m (Online -ODS) is a four-

year program that leads to certification and eligibility for consecration 

and placement as a commissioned deaconess in The Lutheran 

ChurchðMissouri Synod (LCMS). The ODS is one of five Seminary 

paths that lead to deaconess certification. 

  

ODS Program highlights: 

¶ Live online teaching format 

¶ 16 masterôs-level courses offered one at a time 

¶ Internship in the studentôs location of service concurrent with 

courses 

¶ Option to apply for a Master of Arts (M.A.) with a Spiritual 

Care Major in addition to the theological certificate (additional 

eligibility requirements apply) 

The program is open to women who are active members of an LCMS 
congregation and have been active members of an LCMS 
congregation or church body in fellowship with the LCMS for at least 
two years, have a high school diploma or equivalent, are committed 
to the Lutheran confession of faith and are willing to uphold the 
doctrine of the LCMS. 
 
We are currently accepting applications for enrollment in the 
spring 2021 seme ster. The application deadline is Aug. 31, 2020.   
 

Concordia Seminary | 801 Seminary Place, Saint Louis, MO 63105  
 314-505-7000   

 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.csl.edu%2Facademics%2Fprograms%2Fdeaconess-studies-program-online-ods%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C224369762f324cc1a4a208d81495d208%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637281980985169146&sdata=Xp4O%2BAtVhEGL9hbDPgVWVOLD4v2kcpkAiyJIplJCDbA%3D&reserved=0
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I don’t know about you, but I’m 
sick of hiding in my house,  
waiting out this virus. Virtual 
church has been great - our 
pastors and church leaders have been doing a terrific job with 
difficult circumstances, but it’s time to start being the church to 
our community once again. The Apostle Paul said: “For he 
says,’…I tell you, now is the time of God’s favor, now is the day of 
salvation.’” 2 Corinthians 6:2b There is no time to wait. The 
government may have us sheltering in place, but it’s time to start 
thinking about how we can be the church - the body of Christ - to 
our communities and offer them the hope that is only found in the 
resurrected and victorious Savior Jesus Christ. So let’s get creative.  
Of course we need to be aware of social distancing and the impact 
this virus can make, but that doesn’t stop us from doing ministry 
in our community. Do you know someone who might be lonely? 
How might you brighten their day? Is there someone you know 
who has been affected by layoffs or furloughs? I wonder how a 
little care package of food might help them? There are a lot of 
graduation plans being changed. How might you or your church 
attempt to brighten their special day by doing something special 
for them? These are just a few ideas.  
Take a look around because God is giving opportunities for all of 
us to make a difference in the lives of someone we know. Serving 
our neighbor is not only pleasing to God, it also gives us an 
opportunity to share the hope and peace found in Jesus Christ. 
Ask God to give you an opportunity today. Pray for it. Look for it . 

Act on it. Let’s see what God can do as you let His love shine 

through your actions and your words! Time to get out and be the 
church in your community!  

But in your hearts revere Christ as Lord. Always be prepared to 
give an answer to everyone who asks you to give the reason for 
the hope that you have. But do this with gentleness and respect.” 
1 Peter 3:15  

In Christ, Rev. Monte Meyer Your Parish Life Facilitator for the 
Minnesota North District  
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Lutheran Island Camp 
Self Directed  Family  Retreats  

Our cabins are filling  up! If  you are thinking  about 
spending some time with  us this summer, we 

encourage you to call and book your cabin as soon as possible. We 
had our first  family  of the summer last week and they had great 
fishing  success. We also have a group of volunteers getting our cabins 
and ERC ready for  visitors.  We have both week-long and weekend 
rates and packages available. Check out the RETREAT tab on our 
website of call 218-583-2905 for  more information  or to make a 
reservation. 

Eagle Point  
We welcomed some new eagles to the point  this week. 
We are excited that  they have joined us to oversee our 
campfire singing, devotions, and worship!  We are 
looking  for  some new names and are taking 
suggestions on our Facebook page. This week we will  
select the top choices and allow you to vote. 
Will  it  be Martin  and Luther,  Isaiah and Ezekial, or Grace and Peace? 
Be sure to vote for  your favorite  at the end of the week. 

Action  Team Project  
This week we had a group out to the Island to complete a Thrivent  Action  
grant project. They helped us build  an enclosure for  storing  fire  wood for  
the outside wood furnace. Gene Meyer, a past LIC board member, 
applied for  the Thrivent  Action  Team project  and prepared everything for  
the build  in  his Willmar  garage. The structure  is ten feet wide and 12 feet 
deep. On Thursday, June 18th, a team including  Dean Bolland, Gene 
Meyer, Gene Pagels, Bob Gutcknect and Wayne Hilchen  installed  the 
framing.  After  lunch Bob and Gene installed  the metal roofing.  
We will  be adding sheathing on the sides to protect the wood from  rain  
and snow and placing wood pallets on the ground to keep everything dry. 
When we see you this winter,  we will  be able to keep you warm and dry 
thanks to this amazing group of volunteers! 

Shoes 
We still  need shoes! Don't  forget to clean out those closets. We are 
still  accepting shoes and this fall  we receive an extra 25% in funds for  
the shoes we are able to re-purpose 

218/583-2905 info@islandcamp.org www.islandcamp.org 

 

ñRejoice in the Lord always, I will say it again; Rejoiceò 
Phillipians 4:  

http://www.islandcamp.org/
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MSL NORTHLAND LCMS SERVICE OF WORSHIP for the 
Duluth region televised by KBJR Channel 6. " MSL 
NORTHLAND" is a locally produced TV program with a 
message for the world. The service includes a 30-minute 
worship service led by participating pastors of the area 
LCMS, along with a 30 minute remastered program called 
ñThis is the Lifeò from Lutheran Hour Ministries (starting at 
10:00 a.m.). MSL Northland is broadcast every Sunday at 
9:30 a.m. Central time on KBJR Channel 6 NBC and cable 
and satellite systems carrying these stations. 

 

July 5, 2020   
Pastor John Bonk; Shepherd of the Lake Lutheran Church-Two 
Harbors 

July  12, 2020   
Pastor Robert Franck; Mt. Olive Lutheran Church -Duluth  

July 19, 2020   
Pastor Matt Kohl ; Our Redeemer Lutheran Church-Cloquet 

July 26  2020    
Pastor Jeff Walther;  St. Matthews Lutheran Church - Esko 
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Since the 2020 Issues, Etc. "Making the 

Case" Conference is being offered in a 

virtual video format, we are taking new 

registrations.  The $135 registration fee 

includes the ability to watch a live stream on 

Friday, July 24 and Saturday, July 25, and/or recorded presentations on-

demand. 

  

Below is our speaking lineup. 

 "Making the Case for Christian Political Engagement" 

Mark Hemingway of RealClearInvestigations 

Mollie Hemingway of  

The Federalist 
 

"Making the Case for the Constitution & Civic Virtue" 

Dr. Robert George of Princeton University 
 
 

"Making the Case against Progressivism" 

Matt Walsh of  

The Daily Wire 
 

"Making the Case for the Trinity" 

Rev. Bryan Wolfmueller, author of  

A Martyr's Faith in a Faithless World 
 

"Making the Case for the Obedience of Christ" 

Rev. Hans Fiene of Lutheran Satire 

  

We will also broadcast Issues, Etc. live with special guests, Dr. Russell 

Dawn and Dr. Adam Francisco of Concordia University Chicago. 

    

If you have any questions, please send an email to lynn@issuesetc.org 

 

 Wir sind alle Bettler, 

 
Todd Wilken, host 

Issues, Etc. 

mailto:lynn@issuesetc.org
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Funeral Notice   
 

  June 15, 2020 
  

Minnesota North District 
The Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 
PO Box 604 
Brainerd, MN 56401 
  
June 15, 2020 
  
Dear Friends in Christ - Co-workers in the Minnesota North District: 
  
We have received word that Ms. Rachel Vrudny, former teacher at 
Family of Christ Lutheran School in Baxter, of Brainerd was taken to be 
with her Savior in heaven on June 8, 2020. 
A Funeral service will take place on Thursday, June 18, 2020 at 2:00 
p.m. at Zion Lutheran Church in Brainerd, MN. Visitation will be one 
hour prior to the service. 
Please keep the Vrudny family in your prayers, asking that God would 
soothe their sorrow and wipe away their tears with the precious 
promises of the Gospel. The Lord gave, and the Lord has taken away. 
Blessed be the name of the Lord! 
                                                
We would kindly ask you to share this information with any Pastors 
who do not have internet access. I would especially ask you to contact 
the emeritus pastors or their widows to inform them. 
  
Peace to you in Christ, 
Rev. Donald J. Fondow 
District President 
  
". . .'Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord from henceforth.' 'Yes,' says 
the Spirit, 'so that they will  receive rest from their labors, for their works 

accompany them'" (Revelation 14:13). 
  

 



19  Highlights                                                                                       July 2020 

Thank you! 

Carolyn and I  would like  to  thank  everyone for  

their  thoughts,  prayers,  and well wishes for  our 

daughter  Katie.   She is out  of  the  Mayo Hospital  

and quickly  recovering  from  her  cancer 

surgery.   They got  it  all and no follow  up Chemo 

or  Radiation treatments  are necessary, just  

periodic  blood tests.  

Praise God! 
Gary Werkhoven 

 
Thank you!  

Thank you to the Garden Ladies for the 
wonderful flowers in the front of the church.  

They are beautiful! 

 

 

 

 

 

Delila Olson 
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July Anniversaries 
  1 David and Becky Sorenson, 25 Years 

  2 Gary and Carolyn Werkhoven, 26 years 

30 Tom & Barb Wedward, 65 years 

 
 

July Birthdays 
 5 Caroline Anderson 

 Bunny Hein 

  8 Jon Bollman 

13 Kurt Farchmin 

16 Kris Johnson 

19 Allen Abel 

20 Kaye Tanttari 

21 Jerry Moen 

22 Jim Franck 

 Jesse Robison 

24 Dave Sheedy 

27 Willem Anderson 

30 Clara Wodny 

31 Tim Jezierski 

 Nathan Pickett 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


